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Bird Finding in the Carolinas

MOUNTAINS OF NORTH CAROLINA—People wishing to look for birds in the
higher elevations of North Carolina in the summer may find that well-known locations
such as Clingman’s Dome, Mt. Mitchell, and Grandfather Mountain are flooded with
tourists. Birding along the Blue Ridge Parkway can be frustrating as cars whiz by. Two
paved roads offering the best combination of good birding and little noise are the road
to Heintooga Overlook in the Great Smoky Mountains National Park and a new U.S.
Forest Service road in western Macon County.

For information on the Heintooga road, at the southeastern corner of the park, see
the article by H. Douglas Pratt (Chat, 35:10-11). This road generally ranges between
4,500 and 5,500 feet in elevation, and is the easiest and best place I have found for
Black-capped Chickadees. Most of the birds of the northern hardwood and spruce-fir
forest zones can be found here.

An apparently new Forest Service road runs from approximately 2 miles W of the
Wayah Bald road junction on SR 1310 to the Kyle community, a distance of 15 miles.
The road runs through deciduous and mixed deciduous-hemlock forests at an elevation
of 4,000 to 5,000 feet. The road is different from most mountain roads, however, as
there are wide open strips of grass and saplings between the road and the forest.
This “opening up” of the forest is a boon to the birder, because it provides habitat for
birds frequenting woodland margins and bushy areas. I birded along this road in late
June and early July 1975, often parking on the road and saw fewer than 10 cars in 6
hours. Because of the absence of traffic, I saw a Woodchuck, a Gray Fox, and a
Ruffed Grouse standing on the road on the afternoon of 27 June. A 4-hour trip on 1 July
showed that Veeries, Dark-eyed Juncos, and Indigo Buntings were very common and
could be heard at practically every stop. Probably the most interesting species along
this road is the Yellow-bellied Sapsucker, which I found to be common along the
southernmost end. Their “Morse Code tapping” could be heard at great distances on the
mountainside (Nantahala Range). Other species that are fairly common or common are
Carolina Chickadee (no Black-capped), White-breasted Nuthatch, Winter Wren, Wood
Thrush, Solitary Vireo, Golden-winged, Black-throated Blue, Blackburnian, Chestnut-
sided, and Canada Warblers, Northern Parula, Ovenbird, Scarlet Tanager, and Rose-
breasted Grosbeak.

I have two words of caution about this road: first, gates are present at each end,
meaning that the road may be closed in winter and at other times; and second, the
terminus near Kyle is on an insignificant dirt road just off the main highway (SR 1310)
and may be difficult to find. Nevertheless, this is a fine spot for birding, and I highly
recommend this road for people who want to see plenty of birds with a minimum of
disturbance. —HARRY E. LeGRAND JR., Department of Zoology, Clemson University,
Clemson, S.C. 29631.
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